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Our Silent Auction and Bake Sale
promises to be a fun time for all.
Everyone is sure to leave with some
treasures! We will have a short general
meeting then get down to some
serious bargain hunting. For those

of you who have never attended our
silent auction, here’s how it goes . . .

There will be some tables of things
that have a set price- you can pick up
what you want and carry it with you
(first come), pay when you check out.
Other items will be tagged with a list.
Put your name and amount you want
to bid on whatever you want. You can
come back to an item as many times
as you want and bid on as many items
as you want during the allotted time.
Highest bid gets the prize.

After the bidding closes, check the
lists and pick up your winning bids
(the challenge is remembering every-
thing you bid on) and take them to the
cashiers to be tallied and paid for.

We’ll have a live auction for a few
special items. (Would you believe gift
certificates, area rugs, a Flynn quilting
table??)

Bring...... stuff to be auctioned,
baked goods for the bake sale, pencil
or pen, bags or a box, and cash or
checks. See page 3 for more details.
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September Freddy Moran is a popular teacher lecturer
and award winning quilt maker. Freddy appeared on the
HGTYV special "Artists in Residence” showcasing artists
who "live their work." She makes wonderful quilts that
abound with color, is the designer of a line of fabrics and
author of "Freddy's Houses."

October CQG Challenge is no doubt our most popular
program. Skill, creativity, and fun surface when our
members each tackle the same design "problem."
Attending members, friends and family are the jury in
this friendly competition for prizes.

November This month brings us Susan Shie, a quilt artist,
and teacher from Ohio. The host of Turtle Art Camp for
classes in art and quilting at her Turtle Moon Studios. A
treat for all who are interested in Contemporary Quilt Art
and surface embellishment. www.turtlemoon.com




President’s Message:

This year is flying by.
Unbelievably, it is nearly
time to choose new officers
for the 2004 Coastal :
Quiiters Guild Board!

I have offered to assist our
Parliamentarian Joyce Ball
with the task of lining up
some new recruits J. Before §
anyone is ‘recruited,” I'd
like to share some thoughts with you
regarding Board service.

When I first joined CQG I knew only

one member, Norah McMeeking. After

a couple of years as a member, Norah

encouraged me to accept a position as

Guild Treasurer. I reluctantly agreed,

though I seriously worried that my math
skills might not measure up to the demands
of the job. I am so glad that I accepted that
challenge. As a Board member I began to
form friendships within the Guild. Over
time these friendships became an important
part of my life.

Most board positions involve only
minutes of time each month. Even this
job of President consumes just a few
hours per month. Some
fpresent officersand
committee members will
W remain on next year’s
4 CQG Board, but several
new people will be needed.
i New people bring new
ife, new ideas and new
fenergy to a board. Our
3 membership is over 300

»  this year! It is my hope
that many of you will consider volun-
teering for an open position. As I look
forward to a second year as CQG
President, I welcome the opportunity
to serve on the Board with old and new
quilting friends. Please join me. Call
Joyce at 964-0144 to volunteer or just
to learn more about available positions.

Though I will miss the August Guild
meeting and wonderful silent auction,
Vice President Betty Kelley has agreed
to preside in my absence. I'll see you
all in September.

Happy quilting, Susan West
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Coastal Quﬂters Silent
Auction & Bake Sale

The August Guild Meeting 7:00 pm August 14, 2003

Here is your chance to clean out your stash and
support our Programs and go home with even better
> stuff than you came with!!

AUCTION/SALE: Gather fabric, notions, quilt related magazines, books,
UFO’s, vintage needlework, craft items, etc. Magazines, books and patterns will
be sold at a flat rate. Everything else will be sold to the highest bidder in silent
auction format. Package stuff in sellable units. Wrap, tie together, or put in clear
plastic bags so we can easily see what it is. Impress family members with your
ability to organize and get rid of STUFF.

BAKE SALE: Bring cookies, cakes, bread, or other baked goods. Package cook-
ies about 1'dozen on a plate. Wrap goodies well in clear wrap so we can see what
they are. Strategy: family members eating wonderful baked goods won’t notice
new STUFF coming in.

FOR FUN: The ugly-fabric-grab-bag challenge. We all have that fabric that has
presented us with a challenge or even worse we are embarrassed to have it in our
stash. Here is your chance to get it out of your house and into someone else’s.
Put at least half a yard of that quilting cotton in a brown paper bag for sale to
those of us who love a challenge.

LARGE ITEMS or SERVICES: If you have large, more valuable or unusual
items you would like to donate, please call so we can make special arrangements
if necessary.

You may donate services for bidding too. Again, please call.
Bring STUFF and Baked goods to the meeting. Volunteers will be there as early
as 5:00 pm (you could drop off and go to dinner and come back!) to help tag and
organize the sale. -
If you have things to donate and won’t be able to attend the meeting or would just
like someone to pick up your stuff before the meeting, please call. '
ROBIN RUGE 966-5882  ruge: '.?_,,cx niet
“ ANGELA MOLL 683-6622 angelaizivongicken.con
Or you could drop things at Judith Nybakken S house anytime before the 14,
Call Judith at 967-0276




~ What’s in a Name?
2 That quilters have great imaginations is

% cvident in the names of our ten currently

active satellite groups!
“Blockheads” meets every third Wednes-

like their current “Sock Hop” raffle to
benefit women’s shelters. People who

the group’s quilt. Contact Lora Martin for

B more information.

“Club Thread” meets after lunch on
the first Monday of every month to work
individually on their own projects.

“Straight and Narrow” is another daytime }
t§ specialized doll-making group, “Dollfuns.”
18 She’d be happy to tell you when they will
E next meet as they’d welcome a few new

| (morning) group that meets one Thursday
| each month so each member can get in a

£ little companionable stitching. Linda
§ Estrada is their contact person. And our

newest group, “Loose Threads™ meets
during the morning too, and you can find
out more about them from Cynthia Manzer.

“Cotton Club” members meet for fun

4 and fellowship while they sew on third
¥ Tuesday evenings. Their members have
g been meeting for quite awhile and you -
can call Janet Berlin to find out more about F

them. You might remember “Evening
Stars” because each member designed a

_ star block for our “block of the month™ re- +
> cently! Alice Neilson is their spokesperson

“Loosey Gooseys” is another group that’s
been meeting since the guild formed and
now gathers on Thursdays the week before
guild meetings. Jan Inouye can tell you
about them. “Quilters Dozen™ gets together
on the fourth Wednesday at night to help

- each other with projects and get a little
i inspiration too. “Sew What” meets

especially to make community quilts.
Their members stay busy on the first

Thursday every month. Evelyn Gorrindo
i is the person to contact. “Sewphistocats™

are on the prowl on the last Wednesday
of each month and their emphasis is on
learning. Liz Turner is their contact person.

Carol Barringer is the contact for a

members.

“Wearable Art Group” and “No Name
Quilters™ are two groups that aren’t active
any more, but perhaps they might b
revived! '

If you need a break while you’re trying to

) pick out your favorite challenge quilts at

the October guild meeting, come by and
see Norah McMeeking at the back of the
room. She’ll be taking names to see if there §
are enough people interested in meeting the &
same day and the same time to get some
new satellites started. As the challenge is
probably the bestest, most popular meeting
of the whole year, we just might get lucky!

i
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September Speaker

Frederica ("Freddy") Duffy Moran is an artist and author known for her unbridled
use of bold color and original designs. Her quilts have appeared in national and
international publications, including magazines, art books, calendars, textbooks,
and quilt books. Freddy is a popular teacher, lecturer and award-winning
quiltmaker.

Freddy's love for quiltmaking began later in life, at age 60, after she had excelled at
other art forms. She obtained a BA degree in ceramics from Dominican College in
San Rafael. While raising a family of five sons, she designed and taught needlepoint
at the Orinda Art Center, Orinda Community Center, and at her local needlework
shops.

| I I

Freddy Moran Workshops in September

We have plenty of space in the Freddy Moran workshops. We have scheduled a
Saturday workshop in addition to our usual Friday on the advice of other Southern
California guilds. They say that one day of Freddy is not enough! If you are inter-
ested in signing up, please contact Betty Kelly. Remember the August meeting will
be busier than usual so give Betty a call or email her to reserve your space.

Hand Crafters—ATTENTION!

We would like to invite you to join us at the California Avocado Festwal
to sell your crafts in our booth. The festival is October 4 and 5™ in Caxpmtena

and it always draws a huge crowd. People like to buy and buy, so come and join us
and sell your hand-crafted articles. Contact Evelyn Gorrindo at 687-2170.

L . |
New Members/ Satellite Group News

Because we had no response for the meetings for new members in July, the August
and September meetings will not be held. It’s not a punishment, it’s just that lots of
members seem to be on vacation, and Norah McMeeking, satellite chairman, is one
of them! Instead, there will be a big effort at the October meeting to organize some
more satellite groups. If you are interested in getting into a group, new member or
“seasoned,” please plan on taking some time to stop by and talk with Norah. We
should be seeing most of our members at the “Challenge” meeting since you can
admire and vote even if you don’t participate in the contest! It is always a fabulous
meeting. Perhaps by the time 2004 rolls around, welll be able to add another group
or two to our satellite group roster. 4! v




- by Susan Carty

e Ifthis newsletter is late

5

** wonderful vacation trip in our new VW
= campervan I was busy planning our trip up
""" =# {0 Portland via the inland route, and down
, via the coastal route, when what to my
- wondering eyes should appear, but an ad
in the “Quilter’s Newsletter
% Magazine” for quilt shops
== along the Oregon coast! Ah,
« what a pity...

Sodiom

when a huge motor home towmg a VW
Bug maneuvered its way into the spot
across the way. I was intrigued because
it appeared to be all women in the motor
. home, but then I spotted the license
plates: WE QLT on the motor home and
QLT BUG on the car! Thirty seconds
later, I was chatting with Paula, Jackie,
and Jan, three ladies from Roseville (near
Sacramento) who travel around in the
eens: motor home with four _
sewing machines and three &
cupboards full of material.
When I finally gave up and ==

“ I couldn’t quite make all of the
# shops—we went by either too
early or too late, or on a day

went to bed, I could see
their sewing lights glowing &
m the dark. When I woke :
up some time later — yup,

they were closed, but I gave it
a good try, and I had some
= wonderful fun along the way.

=% (There were too many great
. things to illustrate in this newsletter, so 1
~ I'll bring photos to the meeting next week.)
** First of all, we were checking out the Crate
= Lake Lodge (beautiful spot!!) and in the  #9
. lObby Was a magnificent quilt commemo- ..
; rating the Lodge’s 100" anniversary. Then,
% in Portland, we toured the Japanese
# Gardens—and what should we find in the
= Pavilion but an exhibit called “High Fiber
_. Diet” with wonderful Japanese-inspired
textiles and fabrics by local crafts people
“ and sewers.

b

Bz

... Off to the coast, where quilting and quilt
shops seem to be around every corner! We
stopped first at the Center Diamond shop
1n Cannon Beach and then headed for our

they were still at it!

The next day, we sampled
I# 3 cheese at the Tillamook

“< factory, and then tracked
down the Latimer Textile and Quilt
Center, which was, unfortunately, closed
on Mondays. But I couldn’t resist taking
this picture of the side building and the
biggest quilt block I’ve ever seen. That’s
my husband standing in front of it, so you
can see how big it is. Before we left town, ¢
I visited Jane s Fabric Patch and added to ==
my stash of pine tree greens and yummy
flannels.

P

The next quilt stop was in Port Orford and
the Quilter s Corner. Chatted with other
travelers who also had a list of shops they =
were visiting. Added to the stash and
picked up a good block pattern of a light-
house. The final stop was in Ferndale,
California, at the I#ty Bitty Quilt Shop. No
bigger than my living room, it was full of

TR




Trip Report Continued. . .

fun fabrics and accessories. We also
checked out the Ocean Quilts shop in
Mendocino. They had no fabric, but they
did have some lovely local quults for sale.

Since we were visiting friends in San Jose
on the way home, I took the opportunity
to visit the Quilt Museum there. They had
a most interesting exhibit of large, full-
size digital reproductions of quilt designs,
with added photographs and stories by
pioneer Jewish women. The artist who
created the hangings also added bits of
fabric and various buttons or beads to
various parts of the designs. It was very
interesting, and very different. L

Challenge Categories

AIIIIOUIIC e(l

The "Black and White...with a touch of
color...Challenge" will be presented and
judged by the Guild members in October.
The six categories are:

Ay
Best Contemporary % y
Best Traditional e 7. /
\ o N
Most Unusual N
Most Humorous e

Best Interpretation of Theme

Overall Favorite

As you work on your entry (or entries!),
remember that there is a wide range of
opportunity between black and white
...many, many shades of grey ...even more
prints ...the amounts of each are up to you
...it could even be all white...with a touch
of color. Each entry needs its own entry
form. Make sure your name is on the back
of your entry (though temporarily covered
up) Drop it off at Blue Island or with Sandy
or Karin NO LATER THAN Monday
October 6, 2003. Questions to Sandy at
687-5052 or Karin at 569-7125. @

SOCK HOP!

We are raising socks,
so pull ‘em up!

The Blockheads satellite group has made
a quilt to benefit local women in life
transition. For each pair of brand-new
socks you give us to donate to Domestic
Violence Solutions (formerly known as
Shelter Services for Women), you get a
chance to win the group-effort quilt we
displayed for the first time at the July
Guild meeting.

We are accepting new (in the package or
with tags still on) socks in any size for
women, children, or men. All men’s socks
and some of the women’s we receive will
go to Good Hearted People/Job Smart, so
everything you bring will benefit someone
in our community.

We will give the quilt away to some lucky
guild member during the September
meeting, so, for the next two meetings,
please see any Blockhead to turn in your
donations and get your chances to win this
lovely quilt. The Blockheads are: Carol
Barringer, Jan Beckert, Oleta Bennett, Anne
Braddock, Linda Cassirer, Isabel Downs,
Monte Farris, Leslie Hogan, Lora Martin,
and Mary Norton.

If you would like more information about
the organizations that will benefit from this
“socks raiser”, please see Lora Martin.

You may remember the.Panty Raid two
years ago when the Blockheads sponsored
a similar event. At that time we donated
over 600 pairs of underwear to the same
organizations. Let’s see if we can pull the

numbers up with our socks! @ 7



~ Black & White...witha touch of color...
Challenge Entry Form

Name

Phone #

Quilt Name Size

Technigues Used:

iWhat was your inspiration:
What was the hardest part of this challenge:

Comments:

| grant Coastal Quilter’s Guild, Inc. permission to show my
2003 challenge quilt at the October 2883 guild meeting. This
decument releases Coastal Quilter’s Guild, Inc., Blue Island,
Sandy Wilmot and Karin Cooper from liability for the quilt. The
quilt owner assumes ail liability for her own quilt’s loss or
damage.

signature: Date




Officers and Committee
Chairs ~ 2005

President—Susan West

Vice President Current Programs—Angela Moll

Vice President Future Programs—Robin Ruge

Workshops—Nancy King, Betty Kelley

Recording Secretary—Penny Odom

Corresponding Secretary—Judy Stanton

Treasurer—Margaret Dear

Parliamentarian—Joyce Ball

Block of the Month—Jan Beckert, Marlene Pearson

Challenge—Sandy Wilmot, Karin Cooper

Community Projects—Cynthia Manzer, Kathy Laabs

Coastlines Editors—Susan Carty, Marlene Pearson

Coastlines Printer — OREX Copies

Door Prizes—Marilyn Blomstrand, Denise Lessels,
Susan Palmer

Historian—Betty Libbert, Doris Gilman (photographer)

Librarians—] anra Nanna, Nola Ferguson, Arla Wardell

Membership—Wanda Livernois, Diane Eardley

Newsletter Distribution—Joann Conklin, Marilyn Martin

Refreshments—Mary Deweese, Linda Estrada

Satellite Groups—Norah McMecking

S.C.C.G. Representative—Pat Masterson

Special Events—Lynn Laughrin, Joann Conklin

Telephone Committee—Judy Freeman

2003 Opportunity Quilt—Kristin Otte

2004 Opportunity Quilt—Lena Scharfeld and

‘Wanda Livemois

Opportunity Tickets— Barbara Franklin and

Lena Scharfeld

Public Relations—

Scholarships—Nola Ferguson

Welcome Committee—Erma Sheaha, Pat Shewczyk,

Michelle Garbarino

Our Guild This Month:

August 14 Guild Mtg. 7:00 pm,

St. Andrew’s Church. Silent Auction.
Library closed. *Wear name tags *Sign up
for refreshments for September meeting.
*Return library books.

August 25 Newsletter deadline for
September issue.

New Members:

Dandridge, Gwen 1549 Sycamore
Canyon Rd. Santa Barbara, CA 93108
965-8116 Jul 29, 965-0581 x 3468 W
gwenhit@yahoo.com

Irwin, Beverly 417 N. La Patera Lane
Goleta, CA 93117 967-8504
Address Changes for the Directory:
Odom, Penny 1800 Robbins St.

Santa Barbara, CA 93101

563-4979, 563-6111 W
BAJNYANKI@cox.net

Schurman, Becky 463 Cannon Green
Dr. #A, Goleta , CA 93117

683-5123 Apr 17

i schurmanbecky@aol.com

Finish Those Baby Quilts!
We have almost completed the Santa Barbara
Neighborhood Clinics baby quilts project. |
Ten quilts were turned in at the July meeting,
for a total of 82 quilts. There will not be any
quilt kits at the August meeting, but labels
will be available from Kathy Laabs.

If you finish your quilt by the August
meeting, please bring it! We can get a more
accurate count of the total number of quilts
donated if we get most of them by August.
Of course quilts will be accepted at the
September meeting, so please bring them
then if you can’t have them done earlier.
Can we reach 100 quilts?




Palmer

As you may know,
Susan Palmer was

our Door Prize
committee chairman
until she had to move to Florida
with her company last month. She
was a VERY generous contributor
to the guild via fabric, pattern and
book donations. She Tecently do-
nated a full box of fabric and
items for the upcoming silent ayc-
tion.

Unfortunately, the truck carrying
all of her household belongings
crashed en route and everything
was lost. She lost all her family
quilts, blocks, antiques, fabric, quilt
kit projects, all quilt books, family
photos and home furnishings. She
did not lose her F eatherweight--
family member was shipping that
out to her separately! At this point,
they have made arrangements to
have rental furnishings delivered to
their apartment.

Please contact Denise Lessels if
you would like to send good wishes
or donations to help Susan build up
her supplies again!

Susan Palmer (and husband Frank
Beeler) 2054 Riverside Avenue,
Apt. #2401 Jacksonville, FL. 32204
(904) 388-5999 (phone number,
but not installed yet)

- (805) 708-7375 Susan's cell
E-mail: mailto:spalmer@fnf com
10
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Treasurer’s Report for June 2003

Checkbook Balance 5/31/03 $7,460.06
Income:
Door Prizes $156.00
Membership Dues $315.00
Workshops $465.00
Expenses:
Administration ($114.74)
Rental ($250.00)
June Meeting (837.46)
Newsletter ($1,081.26)
Opportunity Quilt (8475.79)
Refreshments (316.35)
Scholarships {$500.00)
Storage Locker ($86.00)
Checkbook Balance 6/30/03 $5,834.46

and Winners

Deor ?f/geé

1. Pam Hastings donated a completed lion doll,
and a pattern to make another one.

Winner: Kathy Anderson

2. Robert Kaufman fat quarter assortment and

a 45x60” Mountain Mist batting.

Winner: Dorothy Davis

3. Quilt Venturadonated a 1000 piece
Quiltscapes puzzle and 3 fat quarter assortment.
Winner: Jan Beckert

4 Princess Mirah Design assortment of 3

fabric rolls.

Winner: Barb F elkey

5. Quilt Emporium assortment of 30°s reproduc-
tion fat quarters and F airfield Processing donated
crib-size batting.

Winner: Norah McMeeking

6.Grant House donated 2 “Wave Edge” ruler,
“The Wave Lotus” quilt pattern, and a
decorative quilting pin.

Winner: Linda F leming

L
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH - SEPTEMBER
SNAIL'S TRAIL

This traditional block is set together, straight or diagonally,
matching dark and light comers to create the overall "snail trail"
pattern. Use two fabrics, one light and one dark, in your choice
of autumn-color prints (greens, browns, golds, rusts, reds).

EASY PIECING - NO TEMPLATES. To save time, layer dark and light fabrics together before
cutting.

FROM BOTH LIGHT AND DARK FABRICS, cUT PIECES:

A: 2 squares, 2-1/4" x 2-1/4"

B: 2 squares, 3-3/8" x 3-3/8"; then cut each square in half diagonally.
C: 2 squares, 4-1/4" x 4-1/4"; then cut each square in half diagonally.
D: 2 squares, 5-7/8" x 5-7/8"; then cut each square in half diagonally.

' ; quiltlogic.com/SeptBOM.h
T0 ASSEMBLE: See online hitp://www.quiltlogic.com/Sep html

Sew two dark A's to two light A's. Press toward dark squares. ¥ E\: - .:

[a—y

2. Sew the two units together into a 4-patch. +

3. Lay out 4-patch unit with dark square on top left, then sew
on two dark B's as shown. Press, then add two light B's.

4. Lay out unit with dark triangle on top left, then sew on two
dark C's as shown. Press, then add two light C's. -L_)

5. Lay out unit with dark triangle on top left, then sew on two
dark D's as shown. Press, then add two light D's.

D
Y our block should measure 10-1/2". L




Guild Web Page Address: ¢
\ http://www.coastalquilters.org b
Our Guild This Month:
August 14 Guild Mtg. 7:00 pm,
St. Andrew’s Church.

Silent Auction FUNdraiser. Library closed.

*Wear name tags *Sign up for refreshments for September
meeting. *Return library books.

August 25 Newsletter deadhne for September 1ssue.

New Members and Membership Renewals
Memberships are yearly for new-members and renewals.
Memberships may be added throughout the year.

Mail membership form with check or money order
for $25 to: Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.,
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160

Att: Membership Guest fee: $5.00

Recipe for dNal| SOUP:
http://www.baliguide.com/balifood/index . html

Const Lines Newsletter

This is a monthly publication. Newsletter
articles will be accepted up until the

25th of August for the September issue.
Send to Coastline Editor

Susan Kinnell Carty
4891 Frances Street,
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 susan@carty.com

Membership

Guild meetings are held on the second
Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m.

at St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church,
4575 Auhay, Goleta, CA.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat
limited. Coastal Quilter’s Guild of
Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-profit,
educational and charitable organization.
It is the purpose of the Guild to educate
its members about the history and
preservation of the art form of quilt
making and its related topics. Also to
learn new techniques, improve skills and
to inform the community at large about

our quilt making heritage.
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